
July 16th, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the 
Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. John Strope and Milt 
Robinson were present.  
 
The floor was open for public comment at 6:35 p.m. and immediately closed with no 
residents’ present. 
 
The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting were read. Milt Robinson made a 
motion to accept the minutes as written, John Strope seconded the motion, and the 
minutes were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was reviewed. Milt Robinson 
made a motion to accept it as written, John Strope seconded the motion and the 
Treasurer’s Report was approved as written.   
 
Road Report: 
Installed a 6 x 9 x 30 squash pipe and headwalls on Lovett Hill Rd. 
Installed a 48 x 40 black plastic and headwalls on Dehaan Rd. 
Fill ditches in with R4s on Wolf Hill Rd. then graded  
Loaded and Hauled creek debris from Cemetery Rd. 
Hauled creek gravel to Gary Hennip’s old barn foundation on 187 
Dropped off the 07’ to Todd Miller at Cranes Truck Garage in Greenslanding for an axle 
seal replacement 
Took the 14’ to Wolfes Garage for a def light 
Called Service Tire for a flat tire on the backhoe 
AC not working in the Western Star 
Rented an excavator for a pipe replacement 
Rented a bulldozer to push gravel  
 
All Bills on hand were paid. 
 
The board reviewed 3 quotes for tree removal. Milt Robinson made a motion to accept 
Endless Mountains Logging LLC tree clearing and chipping quote for the Manchester 
Rd. dirt and gravel project for $5,199.84. John Strope seconded that motion and the 
motion passed. 
 
Seal Coating was done throughout the month and complete.  
 
Rd. Crew had frontier lines get pulled into the boom mower on East Cook Rd. 
 
Numerous signs are coming up missing on N. Orwell Rd., and intersections on Claire 
Rd., Herrickville Rd., Crawford Rd., Tabernacle Rd., and Rockwell Rd. 
 
After speaking with our Penn Dot rep., it was determined that Orwell Township consists 
of 1.95 miles of turnback road and 44.43 of dirt road, totaling 46.38 totals miles in the 
township. 
 



The board briefly discussed moving some Impact Fee Money over into the Capitol 
Reserve account but decided to wait until next month to review the account totals. 
 
Repsol agreed to work on there driveway to help alleviate some of the water damage to 
Wolfe Rd. This matter is ongoing. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                Meeting Adjourned, 7:27 p.m. 
                   

 
Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer 

 
 
 
 

_____________ Approved             
 


